

July 20, 2023

Dear Friends:

It is my great honor to extend my greetings to your distinguished group as you gather in Washington, D.C. I applaud your tireless work defending religious freedom and bringing awareness to the persecution of Falun Gong practitioners.

America's commitment to human rights in China is bipartisan, bicameral, and unwavering — and we will always remain vigilant in defense of human rights around the world. Democrats, and all freedom-loving people, will continue to speak out until every Chinese citizen can learn, worship, and live free from persecution and abuse by the Chinese Communist Party.

Once again, I commend your pursuit of greater respect for human rights. The world calls for bold leadership in combatting the forces of bigotry and oppression wherever they exist, and we must never stop working to build a brighter future for our children and grandchildren.

best regards,

NANCY PELOS Speaker Emerita